Bordeaux – Day Six

Today we started out earlier than usual to head south and end up in Sauternes.  We have an appointment to tour the cellars and taste wine beginning at 9:00 a.m. (yes, very early by my clock, too) at Chateau Haut Bailly, a winery whose wine sells in the DC area for around $140 a bottle.  And, no, we won’t be buying wine that expensive any time soon.

As usual, the guides want to drag us through their process, show off their barrels, etc., and then consent to let us taste a couple of their wines.  In this case, we tasted two different wines of the same year, 2008, perhaps a less than stellar year. 

From Chateau Haut Bailly, we drove to a medieval castle, Chateau Roquetaillade, where we got a great tour of the castle.  Turns out the descendants of the original family who owned this castle hundreds of years ago still live here.  The castle has been partially restored and the French government and the family each pay ½ for the restorations.  We were taken around the three main structures on the property – the old gate, the chapel and the main house – and through some of the rooms on the two lower levels.  Interior photos weren’t allowed, although we couldn’t see why not, so there are no pictures of the inside, but it was a pretty spectacular castle.  Obviously, updates were made to include a modern kitchen (which we never saw) and presumably bathrooms as well since the family (which we also never saw) lives there.  There were, however, goats in the moat which was filled with grass rather than water, and two wild boars crossed the property while we were there. 

From the castle we drove to the town of Sauterne where we had lunch at a small restaurant – Auberge les Vignes Sauternes.  The restaurant was packed and the owner/chef and one other person were the only ones waiting tables and cooking our food as well.  It took a long time to get served and to eat, but the meal turned out to be well worth it.  We began with a glass of delicious Sauternes (yes, we’re there) as an aperitif followed by an appetizer consisting of asparagus with langoustines and salad.  The main course was goose breast cooked over the open fire in the chimney served with a wine sauce and accompanied by mushrooms and sweet potato puree.  This was not only different from the usual beef or veal, but also very delicious.  A slice of some kind of cheese served with a small salad followed and finally, dessert – a pear tart with a scoop of ice cream on top.  A cup of espresso finished the meal.
As were late for our 3 p.m. tasting appointment, the restaurant called ahead to the winery to let them know we were late but still planning on the visit.  The winery, Chateau Raymond Lafon, was across the road from Chateau D’Yquem, perhaps the most famous and expensive Sauternes in all of France.  The owner led us into the vineyard to talk about the vines, then served us some of his wine.  Yummy.
Dinner tonight was once again cheese and bread.  While it was supposed to rain today, it didn’t and we dodged the bullet on that one.  But, it looks more certain that it will rain tomorrow.  We’ll see.  So far, this trip has proved that there is so much good wine and so little time to taste it all.
